SB 1463 SAMPLE SUPPORT LETTER FOR ORGANIZATIONS 
REQUESTING GOVERNOR’S SIGNATURE

Submit via email to leg.unit@gov.ca.gov


[PUT ON ORGANIZATIONAL LETTERHEAD]

Date

The Honorable Governor Gavin Newsom
1021 O Street, Suite 9000
Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: SB 1463 (Niello) – SUPPORT/REQUEST FOR SIGNATURE

Dear Governor Newsom:

[Your organization name] strongly supports SB 1463 (Niello) to create the position of Deputy Director for Self-Determination at the Department of Developmental Services. [Add information about your organization, who it represents, etc.] We respectfully ask for your signature for this critical legislation.

This bill requires the Governor to appoint, subject to confirmation by the Senate, a Deputy Director of Self-Determination within the Department of Developmental Services to be responsible for overseeing the successful implementation and operation of the Self-Determination Program (SDP). 

In October of 2013, Governor Brown signed SB 468 (Emmerson) into law to create the SDP.  The program recognizes the fact that people with intellectual and developmental disabilities have the same right to, and responsibilities that accompany self-determination as everyone else. They are entitled to opportunities, respectful support, and the authority to exert control in their lives, to direct their services, and to act on their own behalf. The SDP, available at every regional center, provides participants and their families, within an individual budget, increased flexibility, choice, and control over the services and supports they need.

Currently, less than 1% of eligible individuals are in the program. It is clear that the SDP has not realized its full potential under the current management structure. A dedicated senior position at the Department of Developmental Services focused solely on the program’s success will provide for improved accountability over the success of the SDP and the state’s commitment to self-determination. The confirmation process provided for in the bill will also provide a formal forum for the Legislature, clients, and advocates to provide and gather input on the state of the SDP in the regional center system.

For these reasons, we strongly support SB 1463 and respectfully request your signature on this important legislation.

Sincerely,

[ADD SIGNATURE]

Your name
Title
Organization





